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Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

Office of Compliance and Enforcement, Enforcement Division 

ePay User Guide for Orders WITH Payment Plans 

Website: https://www3.tceq.texas.gov/epay/

ePay User Guide for Orders or Field Citations
WITH Payment Plans

STEP 1

• Fill out the following
login fields: Your Name,
E-Mail, and Confirm
E-Mail.

• Once completed, select
“OK.”

STEP 2

• Enter your Account
number.

◦ Your Account No. is
printed on the coupon
portion of your TCEQ
billing statement. An
example is located on
page 6.

• Once completed, select
“OK.”

https://www3.tceq.texas.gov/epay/
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STEP 3

• Confirm that the
information listed is
correct.

• Once completed, select
“OK.”

STEP 4

• Review your Shopping
Cart to ensure the Fee
Description, AR Number,
and Amount match your
bill.

◦ Note that the AR
Number is the same
as the Account No. on
your bill.

• Once confirmed, select
“Check Out.”

STEP 5

• Enter your Payment
Contact Information
and select your preferred
Payment Type.

◦ Note that the last four
digits of your zip code
are not required.

• Once completed, select
“OK.”
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STEP 6

• Upon completion of
the Payment Contact
Information page, a
summary containing
Transaction Information,
Payment Contact
Information, Cart Items,
and Payment
Confirmation should
be listed.

• Verify that the
information listed in
each section is correct.

• Once completed, select
“Make Payment.”
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STEP 7

• Review the Customer
Information for accuracy,
then enter your Payment
Information.

◦ If a correction is
needed, select “Edit.”

◦ If the payment
method billing
address is different
from the Address
listed, uncheck the
box below to add the
billing address.

• Once completed, select
“Next.”
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STEP 8

• Review the Customer
Information and
Payment Information
listed for accuracy.

◦ If a correction is
needed, select “Edit.”

• Once confirmed, complete
the Verification from
reCAPTCHA. You will
receive a green check
mark when verified.

• Once completed, select
“Submit Payment.”

STEP 9

• Your transaction is
complete. You should
receive an e-mail receipt
to the e-mail address you
provided.

• Select “Exit ePay.”
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STEP 10

• This is an example of
the e-mail receipt you
should receive from
steers@tceq.texas.gov
which contains your
transaction Trace 
Number.

• Save a copy for your
records and forward
this payment
confirmation e-mail to
your Enforcement
Coordinator.

Thank you for using ePay, TCEQ’s electronic payment system!

Example Coupon 
Portion of Bill

• When making your
payment, note that your
Account No. on the
coupon portion of your
TCEQ billing statement
is the same as the
AR Number in ePay.
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